WORKFORCE INVESTMENT FIELD INSTRUCTION (WIFI) No. 13-04

DATE:            May 9, 2005

TO:                 Division of Workforce Development Staff



  Workforce Investment Area Directors

SUBJECT:     Processing Foreign Labor Certification Job Orders

REFERENCES: 

The Immigration and Nationality Act, Sections 101 (a), 212 (n) 214 (c) and 218

                      8 CFR 214

                      The Wagner-Peyser Act, Section 7 (d)

                      20 CFR Section 656.24a

BACKGROUND INFORMATION:

The Foreign Labor Certification (FLC) Program is for United States businesses that experience a shortage in their workforce and must file for labor certification in order to apply for foreign workers on a seasonal, peak load, intermittent or permanent basis. The program requires a recruitment for U.S. workers, coordinated through the State Workforce Agency. 

Prior to the implementation of the new FLC “PERM” program, employer job orders related to permanent foreign worker applications were entered by Maryland’s FLC unit. Under the new rules, which became effective March 28, 2005, the State FLC unit no longer has a role in the processing of permanent applications and the recruitment of U.S. workers for these positions. 

ACTION TO BE TAKEN:  


At the present time, direct employer access to the MD Workforce Exchange (MWE) is not available.  Until it is, employers seeking foreign workers to fill permanent jobs will need assistance from Maryland’s One-Stop Center staff to post job orders and recruit U.S. workers for their jobs.  This directive provides guidance for all One-Stop staff regarding the process for entering job orders in the Maryland Workforce Exchange for employers preparing to submit permanent applications for foreign workers.

Job orders coming from employers or their legal representatives, who have filed under the FLC program, must be processed in the same manner as job orders from any other employer. In fact, they should not be flagged as FLC orders in the MD Workforce Exchange.  The Department expects that One-Stop staff will assist employers in a timely manner by entering these job orders within 48 hours of request and referring qualified job seekers as appropriate.  The FLC regulations require that job orders be listed with the public workforce development system for a minimum of thirty (30) days.  

FLC regulations also require confirmation from employers that their job orders have been entered into the system so they can begin tracking the 30-day recruitment period.  This is easily accomplished through a print screen of the job order that may then be faxed or emailed to the employer or his/her legal representative. Results of all referrals should be entered in the system as they are received.  

Please note that submitting job orders through America’s Job Bank (AJB) does not mean that the order is automatically entered in the MD Workforce Exchange.  While all MWE job orders are uploaded to AJB, there is currently no automatic download from AJB to the MWE.  A job order posted with AJB alone does not satisfy the FLC requirement of recruitment through the State Workforce Agency.

CONTACT PERSON:         


David Ghee (410) 767-2080

                     
Yolanda Milam (410) 767-2050

EFFECTIVE DATE:     Immediately

Bernard L. Antkowiak,

Assistant Secretary

Division of Workforce Development

